
Spreydon Heathcote Community Board Agenda 1 April 2003 

6. CONTRACT NO 02/03-193 
 LYTTELTON STREET RECONSTRUCTION (FROM EDINBURGH STREET TO COBHAM STREET) 
 

Officer responsible Author 
City Streets Manager Stephen Matheson Nigel Devery, DDI 941-8721 

 
 PURPOSE 
 
 The purpose of this report is to obtain Board approval for acceptance of a tender which is above the 

$500,000 authority delegated to Council Officers. 
 
 RELEVANT CURRENT POLICY 
 
 This project forms part of the City Streets Unit’s Capital Expenditure Programme for the 2002/03 and 

2003/04 years and is shown in the Financial Plan and Programme. 
 
 DESCRIPTION 
 
 The contract is for the construction of kerbs, channels, asphaltic concrete paths, grassed berms, 

drainage works and reconstruction in Lyttelton Street from Edinburgh to Cobham Street. 
 

City Care Limited $659,482.65 
Isaac Construction Limited $692,940.90 
Local Construction Limited $704,085.10 
Mike Downs Contracting Limited $707,526.58 
KB Contracting Limited $738,796.65 

 
 All prices exclude GST. 
 
 These prices include a contingency sum of $60,000 and the work is for a 19-week period. 
 
 The estimate for the work was $718,000. 
 
 RESULTS OF CONSULTATION 
 
 The standard road works information leaflet has been circulated inviting comments relating to the 

project and all enquiries and comments from residents and others have been satisfactorily resolved.  
No changes have had to be made to the design shown on the publicity leaflet (see attached). 

 
 Frie Van Der Krabben of City Care Limited has given an assurance that the work can be completed 

within the specified time. 
 
 Staff 
 Recommendation: That the lowest price-conforming tender of City Care Limited for the sum of 

$659,482.65 be accepted. 
 
 Chairperson’s 
 Recommendation:  That the staff recommendation be supported. 
 
 


